
 
 

OH-1 LIONS 
MAY 2017 

www.lionsclubs.org                          www.ohiolionsoh1.org                        www.ohiolions.org 
 

     INSPIRING THOUGHTS FROM DG SHERYL 
 

Greetings Fellow Lions: 

 

     Here it is with only two months left to this Lions year.  I can’t 

believe that this year is almost over.  I have totally enjoyed 

visiting the clubs in our District and meeting all the great Lions 

that serve in their community’s.  You all do such a great job 

meeting needs within your community’s and beyond!  As a 

District this year we have reached many of our goals for this 

year, but there is one goal that still needs some work on, and that 

is membership.  When I looked at the District’s membership 

numbers for this year, we are still at a negative 33 members.  I 

know clubs have been inducting new members, from the 

beginning of this lion’s year our District has added 127 new members, but have dropped 160 for various 

reasons.  I just would like to encourage all the clubs that haven’t taken in a new member this Lions year to 

just ask one person to join or if your club has had club members drop out, take the time to find out why 

they aren’t interested in serving their community at this time and perhaps ask them to reconsider that 

decision. 

     It is again that time of year that your club needs to hold officer elections.  And please, club secretary’s or 

club presidents, PLEASE file your club’s PU101’s on the MyLCI reporting website.  The deadline to file is 

May 15, 2017.  This is also a great time to update any information about your club’s meeting date, time and 

location. 

     In addition to electing new club officers, there will be Club Officer Training available to all Lions and 

Club Officer’s.  Training will be held on June 10, 2017 at the St. John’s United Church of Christ, Bluffton, 

OH.  The registration form can be found in last and this month’s newsletter.   The start time is 8:30am and 

runs until 1:00pm, with lunch included.  Please come out and partake of the training that is available to 

your club so that you will have a more successful Lions year. 

     As most of you may know, LCI will implement a new global service framework, which is a key 

component of LCI Forward next Lions year.  They have a set goal of serving 200 million people per year by 

2021.  The Youth engagement will be a cornerstone of this service framework, along with its five signature 

service areas; which are Youth, Hunger, Environmental, Pediatric Cancer and Diabetes.  The future of our 

service begins and belongs to our youth, and we have the opportunity to guide them as Lions.  I ask you to 

encourage our young people to volunteer with your club.  Listen to their ideas, and give them meaningful 

leadership roles when they serve.  Our young people can be more than just volunteers – they can be our 

partners in service.  So invite them to participate in your club’s next service project. 

     As we draw closer to the end of this Lions year please keep in mind that we still have some “New 

Mountain to Climb” as we keep “Rolling Towards the Goal” . . . . 

 

DG Sheryl and Lion Dan 

 

 

Deadline for June Newsletter is May 24, 2017

http://www.lionsclubs.org/
http://www.ohiolions.org/
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A LINE FROM VDG BILL 
     Congratulations to District Governor Sheryl Burnette on a successful 

District convention.  We all had a good time, our visiting ID Bob Libin was 

a great speaker and the Findlay Inn provided wonderful service and 

delicious food.  Kudos to convention chair Amy Murphy also on a well-run 

event.   

     Please don't forget that we are having officer training on June 10 in 

Bellefontaine from 9a.m.until 1 p.m. As I travel the district, I hear many 

officers say they were unaware of their responsibilities.  We will explain 

jobs, teach you how to perform the task and show you where you can go on 

LCI to find information about the job.  Please take advantage of this 

seminar.  Register! Lunch will be provided! Meet other Lions in the district!  Please attend no matter if you 

have been in the position 10 years or are just coming in, this is a great opportunity. 

     We still need a 2nd Vice District Governor and a few zone chairs.  If you think you would be interested in 

helping the district, please contact me or 1st Vice District Governor Dean.  We will be happy to explain 

positions and lend help when needed.   

     We need to have new people and new ideas on the Cabinet.  The success of our next 100 years starts with 

you. 

     I will still be making club visits in May and June.  I will also be at the State convention in 

Kalihari.  Please call or visit with me anytime you have a question or need.  If I cannot help, I will find 

someone who can.  "We Serve" is more than a motto it is the reason we exist.   

     Thank you to all members for all your efforts this year.  Let's continue to make OH-1 A great District. 

      

1VDG Bill Niejadlik 

 

NOTES FROM 2ND VDG DEAN 
Hello Lions of OH1 

     The first OH 1 District Convention in Findlay, was a great success with lots of 

fun and the opportunity to see old friends and make new friends. The hospitality 

room and the poker run on Friday night was enjoyed by all. The meetings and 

the breakout sessions on Saturday were well attended and I heard many good 

compliments regarding the subjects and presenters.   There was also a lot of 

sharing of ideas and accomplishments for this first year as a new district.  

     I was very honored to be voted as your 1st Vice District Governor for this next 

Lion year 2017-2018. Thank You to all the clubs and your delegates for your vote 

and support. 

     In May is the State Convention from May 12th – 14th, you can still register for 

the convention.  The International Convention is June 30th – July 4th.   

     1 VDG Bill is completing the work on his cabinet for the 2017-2018 Lion year.  We are looking for 

candidates for the position of 2 Vice District Governor. (Current or Past Zone Chairpersons can run for the 

position of 2 Vice District Governor). We are always in need of Zone Chairpersons.  (Current or Past 

Presidents can be candidates for Zone Chairperson).  Please think about serving your Zone and District in a 

position beyond the club level.  If you are interested or would like more information about either of these 

positions please contact 1 VDG Bill or 2 VDG Dean, we will be glad to answer your questions. 

     Please contact me if there is anything I can do to assist you or to schedule a visit to your club meetings, 

activities or projects. Please also add me to your email lists. My contact information:  email me at 

bigb31353@gmail.com (if you have problems with that email use ndc1353@hotmail.com) or call me on my 

cell 567-525-2582 anytime or day between 8:00 A.M. – 11:30 P.M.  “WE SERVE” 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

2 VDG Dean 

mailto:bigb31353@gmail.com
mailto:ndc1353@hotmail.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
  May 12-14, 2017 MD-13 State Convention, Kalahari in Sandusky, OH 

  June 30 – July 4, 2017 Centennial Lions Club International Convention, Chicago, IL 

  July 30, 2017 Camp Echoing Hills celebrates 50 years of service 

  September 21-23, 2017 USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum, Portland, Oregon 

  October 1, 2017 Pediatric Cancer 5K run/walk, Ohio Northern University 
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What’s Happening with Membership in OH1? 

We have completed 75% of DG Sheryl’s year.  We started our year with 1744 members.  At the end of 
March, we had a net loss of 33 members.   
 
Only 25% of our clubs have shown a net increase in membership this year, however, we are pleased 
that the Celina, Continental, Cridersville, Defiance, Fayette, Holgate, Kenton, Middle Point, 
Napoleon, Ohio Northern, Perrysburg Sunrise, Riverdale Community, Scott, Van Buren, and 
Venedocia Clubs have done so.  The following clubs have taken in at least one new member as of the 
end of February: Arcadia, Bellefontaine, Bluffton, Celina, Columbus Grove, Continental, 
Cridersville, Defiance, Delta-Liberty, Fayette, Glandorf, Grover Hill, Holgate, Kalida, Kenton, Lima 
Host, McComb, Middle Point, Napoleon, Ohio Northern, Ottoville, Perrysburg Sunrise, Portage, 
Riverdale Community, Rushsylvania, Scott, St. Mary’s, Swanton, Sylvania Sunrise, Toledo Host, 
Van Buren, Van Wert, Venedocia, Wapakoneta, Wauseon, and West Liberty. Good job!  That is 
58% of our clubs in OH1. 
 
For the other 42% of our clubs who have not taken in a new member, you will only have about two 
months left in this Lions year to recruit new members.  Think about this:  You won’t always be around.  
Who will replace you when you are gone.  Every Lion should at least find someone to replace 
himself/herself.  In addition, ask another person so you can grow one for the club.  Remember, there are 
always going to be drops.  So, we need to fill those empty spots when they occur.  
 
Speaking of drops, last year we asked that the yearend drops that usually are reported in June be held 
over to July.  Even though your club will be billed by LCI for the next 6 months, your account will be 
credited if you drop them during the month of July.  If you have any questions in this regard, please 
contact me.  
 
If you want to plan a membership night or discuss means of retaining members, remember that the 
officers, zone chairs, and I are all willing to help your club have a successful year.  I can be contacted at 
419-340-8152 or pidjerry@gmail.com.  
Remember that recruiting and retaining members is not just about numbers, it is about providing 
more hands to provide services to our communities. 
PID Jerry Smith, OH1 GMT Coordinator  
 

CREATION OF CLUB LCIF COORDINATOR POSITION 
     The Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) Board of Trustees recently announced the addition of 

a new position in Club Leadership, the Club LCIF Coordinator. This individual serves as an ambassador 

for LCIF in each club and is equipped to educate Lions about the activities of LCIF and its importance to 

Lions Clubs International.  

     In previous years, LCIF Coordinators at the District and Multiple District levels have served as 

foundation ambassadors within their area. The addition of the Club LCIF Coordinator helps to support 

their effort and provide fellow members with timely information about important foundation initiatives. In 

order to make this program successful, we look to you for support in the following ways: 

1.    Ensure the club nominating committee has selected a Club LCIF Coordinator for a 1-year term (2017-

2018) and this individual is identified through MyLCI or on your PU-101; 

2.     Devote at least one club meeting to an annual LCIF presentation provided by the Club Coordinator;  

3.     Support the Club LCIF Coordinator in planning annual fundraising and recognition events within 

your club. 

Thank you for your time and commitment to Lions Clubs International and to our Foundation. We are 

excited to have your support for this important role. 

Sincerely,       The LCIF Board of Trustees 

mailto:pidjerry@gmail.com
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2017 Club Officer Training 

“A New Century of Training Club Officers” 
(This isn’t your grandpa’s training session!) 

The 2017-2018 Club Officer Training will be in Bluffton, Ohio, at the St. John’s United Church of Christ, 
on June 10, 2017. The training will be from 9am to 1pm with a luncheon and mock meeting. Training will 
be for all club presidents, vice presidents, secretaries, treasurers and membership chair.  

In addition, we’re looking at holding sessions for other club members. 

Zone Chairs Challenge 

   The Zone Chair that has the most Clubs attending  
   Club Officer Training will get a Chicago 2017                               
 International Convention banner. 
 
 
   The Zone Chair that has the most Lions from their  
   Zone attending Club Officer Training will get a LCI 
   100th  Anniversary banner. 
 
  Registrations must be received or post marked by June 1st.  
 
 
 
Clubs should register with PDG John Davis, GLT Coordinator, no later than June 1, 2017. Please email 
or mail the form below. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

__________________________________ Lions Club  Zone ___________ 
   (Clubs Name) 

Club President _________________________________ 

Club Secretary _________________________________ 

Club Treasurer _________________________________ 

Membership Chair ______________________________ 

Other Members ________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ ________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ ________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ ________________________________ 
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"A New Century of Training Club Officers" 
(This isn't your grandpa's training session!) 

 

8:30-9:00 Registration & Social Time 

 

9:00-10:30 Club Officer Training  

Club President, Secretary, Treasurer & Membership  

 

9:00-10:30 Sessions of Interest (Non-Officers) 

                  (3-30 minutes sessions) 

Why Would I want to be a ZC? 

I've Never Attended a State Function......Why Should I ? 

Learning for the Fun of it.......Lions University  

How to Turn a Lions Meeting into a Fun Meeting 

 

10:30-11:30 Rapid Fire Sessions 

Meet Your 2017-2018 District Governor 

Meet the Other 2017-2018 District Officers & Chairs 

Does Your Club Support District & State Projects?  

Can I Go to a Zone Meeting? Why Should I? 

 
11:30-12:00 What is CQI? How Will it Help My Club? 
 
12:00-12:30 Breakout and Meet Your Zone Chair 
 
12:30 Box Lunch Meeting 
 

 
 

x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/90
x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/128
x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/214
x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/446
x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/714
x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/762
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FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT 
Arlington Lions - Donated toward assisting an Arlington High School student to HOBY 

Bluffton Lions – Honored PDG Barbara Plaugher as Bluffton Citizen of the year on April 18th 

Bryan Lioness – Are sponsoring a Firekeepers Casino Trip on June 6th 

Bryan Lions – Are selling tickets for a raffle of 2 Centennial Lions $1 coins-drawing is May 9th 

Defiance Lions – Sponsor the Spring/Summer rec programs for Defiance Area Society for the Handicapped 

Holgate Lions – Will be holding a Spouse & Guest Night on June 5th 

 

PLEASE NOTE – The Holgate Lions are now meeting at The United Methodist Church at 677 Joe E Brown 

Avenue (SR 18). 

MCCOMB LIONS CLUB DISC GOLF TOURNAMENT 
     The McComb Lions Club will be hosting a disc golf tournament on June 17, 2017 at the McComb Village 

Park (Shelter #4) in rear of park.  We will hold separate tournaments for beginner and skilled players.  

Registration for both tournaments will be held from 9:00 am to 10:00 am that morning.  Teams will be 

drawn at 10:15 am with the first throws at 10:30 am sharp. 

     Cost to register that morning is $15.00 which will include lunch plus prizes for the top teams.  All 

proceeds will be used to fund McComb Lions Club projects.  If you don’t have a disc there will be ones 

available for a nominal fee. 

     More information can be found at   www.mccomblionsclub.org or Tees, Tees and More, 155 East Main 

Street, McComb.  You may also email the club at mccomblions@hotmail.com for more information.  There 

is no need to pre-register.  Just show up at the noted times and enjoy yourself while raising funds to help the 

Lions serve others. 

 

 

http://www.mccomblionsclub.org/
mailto:mccomblions@hotmail.com
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CONVENTION PHOTOS 

 

      
DG Sheryl awarding Lion Tim Schumm the Leo Project – The Leo’s filled 65+ “Caring Heart Bags” 

Lion of the Year award for foster children 

 

       
PID Jerry Smith awards Lion David Sturgeon DG Sheryl awards PCC Darlene Roll of the Waynesfield 

2nd place Lion Catcher award for sponsoring Lions 2nd place in the Governor’s contest for clubs with 

5 new Lions 0-20 members 

 

   

 

 

 

Lions from Bluffton, McComb, Findlay and 

Portage fellowship together Friday evening prior 

to dinner. 

    

 

 



 

 
 



 
 

DISTRICT OH-1 LEADERSHIP 

 
District Governor 

  Lion Sheryl Burnette (Lion Dan) 

  5355 CR 18 

  Wauseon, OH  43567 

  Home:  567-454-9739 

  smg.osufan@gmail.com 

 

First Vice District Governor 

  Lion Bill Niejadlik (Lion Ellie) 

  2620 Kinsale Court 

  Toledo, OH  43615 

  Home:  419-297-1141 

  rugguy522@msn.com 

 

Second Vice District Governor 

  Lion Dean Carruthers 

  915 Park St. 

  Findlay, OH  45840 

  Cell:  567-525-2582 

  bigb31353@gmail.com 

Immediate Past District Governor 

  Lion Micheal Gibbs 

  PO Box 175 

  Rushsylvania, OH 43347 

  Cell: 937-935-0477 

  Lionmtg@gmail.com 

    
Immediate Past District Governor  

  Lion Nick Schmunk (Lion 

  Ashley) 

  604 E Elm St 

  Wauseon, OH  43567 

  Cell:  419-270-0203 

  njs_schmunk@hotmail.com

Cabinet Secretary  

  PDG Marv Crawford (Lion Deb) 

  108 Christy Ct.  PO Box 765 

  McComb, OH  45858 

  Home:  419-293-3458 

  Cell:  419-421-1652 

  craw5md@gmail.com 

 

Cabinet Treasurer 

  PDG Dan Ritter (Lion Pat) 

  4635 Twp Rd 235 

  McComb, OH  45858 

  Home:  419-293-2350 

  dan_ritter@frontier.com

2016-2017 ZONE CHAIRPERSONS                         

Zone A Chairperson   
   1VDG Bill Niejadlik (Lion Ellie) 

   2620 Kinsale Ct. 

   Toledo, OH  43615 

   419-297-1141 

   rugguy522@msg.com 

 

Zone B Chairperson 

   PDG Ron Meyers (Lion Donna)  

   875 Cripple Creek Ct. 

   Napoleon, OH  43545 

   419-592-6771 

   rrmeyers35@centurylink.net 

 

Zone C Chairperson 

   Lion Jim Collins (Lion Carol) 

   7700 Sylvan Oaks Way 

   Sylvania, OH  43560 

   419-841-8705 

   jim.collins@promedica.org

Zone D Chairperson 

    Lion Don Wiechart 

    500 N. St. Mary’s Rd. 

    Spencerville, OH  45887 

    419-647-6906 

    donwiechart@aol.com    

   
 

 

 

 

 

Chairperson Zone E 

   PDG Marv Crawford (Lion 

      Deb)  

   PO Box 765 

   McComb, OH  45858 

   419-293-3458 

   craw5md@gmail.com

Zone F Chairperson 

   Lion Dean Carruthers 

   915 Park St. 

   Findlay, OH  45840 

   567-525-3542 

   bigb31353@gmail.com 

 

Zone G Chairperson  

    PCC Darlene Roll  

    1385 TR 216 

  Bellefontaine, OH 43311 

  937-599-1111 

    bhr8456@embarqmail.com 

 

Zone H Chairperson 

     Currently Vacant 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Editor Lion Dorothy Yenser 18767 CR 1027, Defiance OH 43512 

Email:  newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org Phone: 419-393-4259 

mailto:smg.osufan@gmail.com
mailto:rugguy522@msn.com
mailto:Lionmtg@gmail.com
mailto:njs_schmunk@hotmail.com
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mailto:donwiechart@aol.com
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